Zoning Board of Adjustment
June 8, 2021
Public Meeting

Members Present: Walter Baird, Michelle Cooper, Chris Stafford, Jason Holder

Others Present: Gail Turilli

Site walk minutes from 6/2/2021 for Case 2021-2 were reviewed.  Michelle had a minor change to line 23 to state that the proposed French drain and dry well would be placed outside of the wetland setback.  Walter made and Michelle 2nd a motion to accept the minutes as amended.  All in favor with Jason abstaining.  Motion carries, minutes accepted.

Chris explained that this meeting is for a continuance for Case 2021-2, Sultzbach of 37 Ward Way for the installation of an inground pool. Mr. Saltzbach is not present for tonight’s meeting.  Conservation had a discussion on 6/3/2021.  Mr. Saltzbach was asked to obtain a redetermination of the wetlands buffer.  A surveyor has been contacted  and, will be remapping the wetland boundaries sometime this week. Once the data is complete and a new plan is created, Mr. Saltzbach will notify the Conservation Commission and the ZBA.  Conservation will review the new plan at their next meeting scheduled for 6/17/2021. Michelle made and Walter 2nd a motion to continue this meeting to June 22, 2021.  All in favor, motion passes.

Chris stated another Variance application was received from Wellinghall Farm 567 Main Street asking that the 75ft buffer located between the edge of wetland and any permanent structure be reduced to 37.5ft throughout the lot provided engineering are implemented when required to ensure wetlands are protected.  Conservation was asked to review the application prior to coming to the ZBA.  It was determined that they need to go before the Planning Board for a Site Plan Review.  Chris had spoken with the applicant’s attorney.  The Variance request has been withdrawn at this time and all fee’s have been refunded.  

Jason made and Walter 2nd a motion to adjourn.  All in favor, motion passes.  Meeting adjourned at 8:00PM


Respectfully,

Gail L Turilli
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